
 

 

 

    

 

 

 

Dear Parents/Carers 

!ǎ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ƘŀƭŦ ǘŜǊƳ ŎƻƳŜǎ ǘƻ ŀ ŎƭƻǎŜΣ LΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ǘƘƛǎ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ǊŜŦƭŜŎǘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ ǎƛȄ ǿŜŜƪǎΦ 

For our older students especially in Year 11 and 6 Form, it has been a very intense period of preparation 
and assessment leading to their public examinations.  Revision sessions, additional support during 
curriculum time has all been put in place by our committed team of staff.  The vast majority of students 
have demonstrated resilience and a real desire to succeed.   For many Year 13 students, they begin their 
ǇǳōƭƛŎ ŜȄŀƳƛƴŀǘƛƻƴǎ ŀŦǘŜǊ ƘŀƭŦ ǘŜǊƳΦ  L ǘǊǳǎǘ ǘƘŜȅ ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻǘ ƻƴƭȅ ƘŀǾŜ ǎƻƳŜ ΨŘƻǿƴ ǘƛƳŜΩ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ƘŀƭŦ term 
break, but also continue with their revision so they are well prepared for all their examinations.  Year 11 
students have already completed a significant number of exams!  Religious Education is finished, one 
Mathematics paper has been sat and the two English papers have already been completed.  I must thank 
ŀƴŘ ǇǊŀƛǎŜ ¸ŜŀǊ мм ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǿŀȅ ǘƘŜȅΩǾŜ ŀǇǇǊƻŀŎƘŜŘ ǘƘŜ ŜȄŀƳ ǎŜŀǎƻƴΦ  ²Ƙƛƭǎǘ ƛǘ ƛǎƴΩǘ ƻǾŜǊ ȅŜǘΣ ǿƛǘƘ ǇƭŜƴǘȅ 
of exams still to be sat after May, they also have been well organised and disciplined during the first two 
ǿŜŜƪǎ ƻŦ D/{9ΩǎΦ   L ƘŀǾŜ ŀǇǇŜŀƭŜŘ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ¸ŜŀǊ мм ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ Ƴǳǎǘ Ƴŀƛƴǘŀƛƴ ǘƘŀǘ ŘƛǎŎƛǇƭƛƴŜ ŀƴŘ 
ǇƻǎƛǘƛǾŜ ŀǇǇǊƻŀŎƘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǊŜǾƛǎƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ D/{9ΩǎΦ  aȅ ŀǇǇŜŀƭ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ƛǎ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ƳƻƴƛǘƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ 
revision over the holidays, provide opportunities at home for quiet time, even provide treats and bribes if 
necessary, but importantly make sure they are getting enough sleep.  With everyone pulling in the same 
ŘƛǊŜŎǘƛƻƴΣ LΩƳ ǎǳǊŜ ȅƻǳǊ ǎƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ ŘŀǳƎƘǘŜǊǎ ǿƛƭƭ ƳŀƪŜ ȅƻǳ ŜǾŜƴ ƳƻǊŜ ǇǊƻǳŘ of them in the summer.   Year 
11 and Year 13 begin their period of study leave from 4 June however, we will still be providing revision 
sessions and support in college between the remaining exams. 

This half term has absolutely flown by as it tends to do whŜƴ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ŜȄǘǊŜƳŜƭȅ ōǳǎȅΦ   5ǳƪŜ ƻŦ 9ŘƛƴōǳǊƎƘ 
2018 is up and running.  The initial training is complete and now students are preparing themselves for 
their first expedition.  Many thanks to Mrs Cox for leading the D of E this academic year.    

The Haiti art project has been a real success organised by Mrs Gartland and our 6th Form Art students.  
More information will appear on our website and Facebook page and I appeal to all parents and students, 
please watch the video clip.  It is so uplifting and emotional.  I am very proud that Bishop Milner has been 
involved in this project and we hope to continue our links with Haiti in the future.  Many thanks to Mrs 
Cherian and Mrs Trail for providing some of our younger students with the opportunity to go and visit 
Alton Castle ς more information inside!   

LΩǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǘƘǊƛƭƭŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎŜ ƻŦ ¸ŜŀǊ мл ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ Ψ²ƻǊƪ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ǿŜŜƪΩ 
commencing 16 July 2018.   I am a firm believer and supporter of Year 10 work experience and it has been 
brilliant that so many have found places.  I would encourage as many Year 10 students as possible to 
source a placement as it is a vital part of their learning and preparation for life after college and the world 
of work.  

  



I am very proud that Bishop Milner Catholic College will once again be represented at the annual 
Diocesan pilgrimage to Lourdes next week.  Myself, Mr Wallace and Mr James will be joined by three 6th 
Form students helping the sick, disabled and elderly in their pilgrimage to the shrine of Our Lady in the 
South of France.  Personally, it will be my first visit to Lourdes and I am very much looking forward to 
seeing our students and staff represent the college in what is such an important annual event.   

It has been a fantastic first half term for our new staff.  Mrs Oliver our new Vice Principal and Miss Francis our 
new Science teacher and have both settled in very well and it has been a pleasure to introduce them to life at 
Bishop Milner.  We also welcomed back Mrs Johnson who returned from maternity leave, it is great to have 
her back in the English department. 

Finally, there has been an extra buzz around the campus in recent weeks amongst staff and students who 
Ŧƻƭƭƻǿ ǘƘŜ ΨƻƭŘ ƎƻƭŘ ŀƴŘ ōƭŀŎƪΩΦ  L ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ǊŜŀƭƛǎŜ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǿŜǊŜ ǎƻ Ƴŀƴȅ ²ƻƭǾŜǎ Ŧŀƴǎ ƻƴ ŎŀƳǇǳǎΣ ǘƘŜȅ ƪŜŜǇ 
ŀǇǇŜŀǊƛƴƎΗ  ¢ƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƘŀǾŜ ŎŜǊǘŀƛƴƭȅ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ǇǊƻƳƻǘƛƻƴ ōŀŎƪ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ tǊŜƳƛŜǊ [ŜŀƎǳŜΦ  hōǾƛƻǳǎƭȅ LΩǾŜ 
struggled to share in their joy and celebrations and 26 May could be another difficult day for us Albion 
ŦŀƴǎΦ  ²ŜΩƭƭ ōŜ ōŀŎƪ ǘƘƻǳƎƘΗ  

Half a wonderful week and we look forward to seeing all the students back in college on 4 June. 

Take care and God bless. 

 

 

Mr R May 
Principal    

RMA/JGI 

 

 

 

  



FEAST OF THE ASCENSION ς 10 MAY 2018 
 
 

Auxiliary Bishop of Birmingham David 
McGough celebrated mass along with School 
Priest Fr. Stephen Fawcett for the Bishop 
Milner family yesterday to celebrate the feast 
of the Ascension. 
 
As part of the service we celebrated  the 
Confirmation of Year 7 student Megan and 
the Year 11 students soon to be leaving the 
college. The service was a real celebration 
Mass, with uplifting music led by students and 
staff. We had guest representatives of the 
local Catenians group, along with staff from 
some of our feeder primary schools. 
 
Bishop David commented ά¢ƘŜ ǿƘƻƭŜ 
atmosphere was one of respect and 

reverence, I was quite ƻǾŜǊǿƘŜƭƳŜŘΦ LΩǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǘƻ ŀ 
number of school masses in my time and believe me that 
ǿŀǎ ǳǇ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ōŜǎǘΣ ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳΗέ 
 
The service was followed by a celebration with bespoke 
cakes for the year 11 students and our guests. 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

  



THE FEARLESS TRIP TO ALTON CASTLE 

A group of 30 students were fortunate and blessed to 

ǘŀƪŜ ǇŀǊǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘƛŀƭ ǊŜǘǊŜŀǘ  ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳƳŜ ΨCŜŀǊƭŜǎǎΩ 

at Alton Castle from April 20 to April 22, 2018 under the 

careful supervision of Ms Trail and Ms Cherian.  

The students participated in a variety of activities during 

their stay to include mountain biking, trekking, archery, 

abseiling and survival. Three of our students Amy 

Rolinson, Jack Lamb-Lopez and Stefan Everall took part 

in advanced biking.  

Each activity included an element of reflection, 

discussion, prayer when students were challenged and encouraged to find hidden strength, learn 

new skills and experienced achievement as part of a team and as an individual.  

Students also took part in Holy Mass and an open- air reconciliation service led by three priests on 

the beautiful green pastures of the chapel 

surroundings. All the activities were delivered by a 

team of committed young Catholics aged between 

18 years to 22 years who have volunteered to stay 

there for one year, living and working as part of the 

Alton Castle 

Community while 

discerning their own 

vocations in life. 

This team brings the Castle and the programme to life and acted 

as enthusiastic role models for our students on retreat both from 

a spiritual point of view and through the energy and enthusiasm 

they have for life. Thus, this programme offered the unique 

experience for our students that met the needs for personal and spiritual growth at the most 

crucial development period in their lives.  

 

 

 
  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

TEEN BOOK AWARD  
 

On Tuesday 24 April, 13 students and 2 

staff members attended the Dudley Teen 

Book Award Presentation Ceremony at 

Dormston School.  

 

Bishop Milner's Learning Resources 

Assistant, Miss Wilkes, has been on the 

organising committee for the Award 

since its inception in 2012.  

 

Six books are shortlisted, and the organisers are often 

able to ask some of the shortlisted authors to attend the 

ceremony. This year the students heard from Maz Evans, 

author of Who Let The Gods Out, Stewart Foster, author 

of All The Things That 

Could Go Wrong, and 

Hayley Long, author of 

The Nearest Faraway 

Place. The winner this 

year was revealed at the 

Ceremony. it was Stewart Foster's book All The Things That Could 

Go Wrong, by one vote! There were only 29 votes separating all 

six books, the closest result in the history of the award!  

Afterwards students were able to meet and talk to the authors, 

and get books or their programmes signed. An enjoyable 

afternoon was had by all!" 
 

Ψ{¦aa9w 9·¢w!±!D!b½!Ω 

The Performing Arts department will be 

ǇǳǘǘƛƴƎ ƻƴ ŀ Ψ{ǳƳƳŜǊ 9ȄǘǊŀǾŀƎŀƴȊŀΩ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ 

the first week of July.   

More details of how to be involved, rehearsals 

and tickets will be shared with parents and 

students very soon.  

If any parents would like to contribute, Miss 

Bevan or Ms Stacey would be pleased to hear 

from you. 

 

CAREERS MENTORS REQUIRED! 

As part of our wider careers programme we are 
always looking for professionals to work with 
us.  

Are you able to act as a mock interviewer? Can 
you offer careers talks? Voluntary placements 
for Sixth Form students in your workplace? Are 
you able to offer work experience?  

If you would like to be involved in the rich pool 
of talent, we are assembling please contact                        
Mr Handy in college who will be keen to discuss 
opportunities for you to join our programme. 

 



  SIXTH FORM INDUCTION  

WEDNESDAY 4 JULY 

The first part of our Induction process for 

students who have accepted places in Sixth 

Form will take place on Wednesday 4 July 

from 9.00 am to 3.20 pm.  

In support of the challenging transition 

between GCSE and A Level, this day will form 

ƻǳǊ Ψ.ǊƛŘƎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ DŀǇΩ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳƳŜ ǿƘŜǊŜ ¸ŜŀǊ 

11 student will experience lessons in the 

subjects you intend to study in Sixth Form, 

receive tutorials on academic and emotional 

resilience, meet key members of the college, 

enjoy our Sixth Form facilities and make new 

friends!  

During this time, students will also be briefed 

on all further arrangements for enrolment 

and the start of the academic year. 

YEAR 10 MOCK INTERVIEW DAY 

During the Summer Term, all Year 10 students 

have been working on preparing their CVs 

with the help of our Connexions Personal 

Advisor in readiness for the Year 10 Mock 

Interview Day which will take place on 

Thursday 28 June.  

This year students will also receive a 

presentation from Dudley Council HR team on 

how to prepare for, and give, a good 

interview. On Mock Interview Day itself, we 

have fifteen providers from colleges, 

universities and the world of business to their 

time to give the students a realistic interview.  

We hope students embrace the opportunity 

and use the feedback provided which will 

stand them in good stead as they prepare for 

Sixth Form, college and apprenticeship 

ƛƴǘŜǊǾƛŜǿǎ ƛƴ ¸ŜŀǊ ммΦ /ƻƳǇƭŜǘŜŘ /±Ωǎ ŀǊŜ ŘǳŜ 

to be submitted to Mr Handy by Thursday                  

14 June at the absolute latest. 

 
 

 

SIXTH FORM ENROLMENT 
WEDNESDAY 23 AUGUST 

 
Sixth Form Enrolment will take place on GCSE 

Results Day, Thursday 23 August, in the Sixth 

Form Centre. 

 GCSE results will be available for collection 

between 9am and 9.30am, with enrolment for 

students who attended Bishop Milner Catholic 

College for their GCSE studies will take place 

between 9.30 ς 10.30am.  

Students will have their photograph taken for 

their college identification badge, agree their 

programme of study and receive their 

timetable, badge and student handbook ready 

for commencement of courses in September. 

YEAR 10 WORK EXPERIENCE 

As parents will already be aware, based upon 

feedback received from students and parents 

/carers, as part of our careers education 

programme the college has launched a Year 10 

Work Experience programme to take place in 

Summer 2018. Work experience is an 

ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ōŜŎƻƳƛƴƎ ΨǿƻǊƪǇƭŀŎŜ-

ǊŜŀŘȅΩΣ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ǳǎŜŦǳƭ ǎƪƛƭƭǎ ǘƘŀǘ Ŏŀƴƴƻǘ ōŜ 

taught in the classroom as well as developing 

contacts that students otherwise would not be 

exposed to. Work experience equips students 

with certain soft skills such as team working, 

communication skills and commercial 

awareness, all of which are sought after by 

employers. One of the great things about 

gaining work experience as a student is that it 

gives you the chance to try things out to see if 

they suit you ς this will be especially important 

as students begin making crucial decisions 

regarding their pathways for life after Year 11. 

We have been delighted to see so many 

students get good quality placements and look 

forward to seeing further placement forms 

returned to college over the coming days. 

 

 
 



BECOME A FOUNDATION GOVERNOR  
AT BISHOP MILNER CATHOLIC COLLEGE  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

ü Are you a practising Catholic?   
ü Do you care about Catholic education?   
ü Can you commit to 4 hours a term?   

 
If the answer to these is yes, then you would make a great foundation Governor. 
 

 

BECOME A PARENT REPRESENTATIVE 

Bishop Milner Catholic College are also looking for a Parental Representative to join our 
experienced team. 

We invite applications from all parents to undertake this fulfilling role in supporting the college on 
its journey to ensuring the best outcomes for all students. 

As a parent representative, you hold the unique position of having a parental viewpoint.                     
You should have: 

 !ƴ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘ ƛƴ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ŦǳǘǳǊŜǎ 

 A desire to make a difference 

 A willingness to accept responsibility 

 An ability to work in a team, question, listen and learn. 

 

 

IF YOU ARE INTERESTED AND WOULD LIKE MORE DETAILS  
PLEASE CONTACT MRS H PARKES ς 01384 889422 

 

 



CAREERS SUPPORT AT BISHOP MILNER 

We are proud of our careers provision at Bishop Milner Catholic College. As well as a wide range of 

events throughout the year, including Careers Convention, visiting speakers, off site visits, 

Masterclasses and Mock Interview events, we also have access to an independent Connexions 

Careers Advisor.  

If your son / daughter would like an individual Connexions meeting please ask them to see               

Mr Handy in the Sixth Form Office to request an appointment. Appointment requests will also be 

accepted from students via student email, and from parents via e-mail to 

info@bmilner.dudley.sch.uk.  

Mr Handy is available for informal discussions regarding career pathways before college, at 

breaktime and after college. The college website has a wealth of up to date information on 

careers, such as information on the local labour market and much, much more!  

 

 

 
 

 

  

MENSA HIGH IQ TESTING 
 
On Wednesday 2 May, 30 year 9, 10 
and 12 students took part in the 
Mensa High IQ testing. 

The test was incredibly challenging 
with many different styles of 
questions.  

In order to obtain a place in Mensa, 
candidates needed to achieve an IQ 
of 148 or more which puts them in 
the top 2% of the population.  

We are pleased to announce that 
Callum Wilson, Anish Kalia and 
Daniel Parkes achieved above this 
mark and have been awarded the 
opportunity to join the prestigious 
Mensa Society.  

A special mention to Daniel Parkes 
who achieved an IQ score of 158 
which puts him in the top 1% of the 
population.  

Well done to all who took part. 

 

 

STEM club is out of this world ς literally!  

 

 

 

 

 

During this term STEM club has been participating with 
THALES group on the MARSBalloon project. MARSBalloon is 
an exciting project for UK school students to carry out Mars 
science experiments without having to put on a spacesuit! 
 
STEM club have devised three experiments that will be 
carried by balloon to an altitude of 30km, more than twice 
the height of commercial airliners, where they will be above 
фф҈ ƻŦ 9ŀǊǘƘΩǎ ŀǘƳƻǎǇƘŜǊŜΦ !ƭƻƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǿŀȅ ǘƘŜȅ ǿƛƭƭ 
experience conditions very similar to the surface of Mars 
including temperatures of -50°C, pressures 1/100th that of 
sea level and an increased radiation dose. 
 
This allows students to test the response of electronics, 
materials, plants and even food to the conditions outside of a 
future Mars base, helping future explorers to prepare for this 
strange and hostile environment. It also gives them the 
chance to consider careers in the UK space industry.  

You can follow the MARSballoon on twitter 

 https://twitter.com/futuremartianUK?s=09 

If you are interested in becoming part of STEM club we meet 
every Wednesday after school. 

Mr Williams  
STEM Club Coordinator 

 

mailto:info@bmilner.dudley.sch.uk
https://twitter.com/futuremartianUK?s=09


SCIENCE/ART WORKSHOP  
!¢ {¢Φ /I!5Ω{ twLa!w¸ 

WEDNESDAY 23 MAY  
 

In continuation of the project done with 
Exeter University, (based on increasing 
collaboration between Art and Science to 
make Science teaching more creative), on 
Wednesday, May 23, 2018, 10 students (5 
Year 9 Science students and 5 Year 9 Art 
students) were 
ǘŀƪŜƴ ǘƻ {ǘΦ /ƘŀŘΩǎ 

Primary School to act as mentors for a  
Science/Art workshop. 

¢ƘŜ ǘƘŜƳŜ ǿŀǎ ΨbŀǘǳǊŀƭ 5ȅŜƛƴƎ ς using natural 
ǇƛƎƳŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ ŎǊŜŀǘŜ ŎƻƭƻǳǊΩΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƪǎƘƻǇ 
involved Year 5 students and members of their 
family. Natural dyes, (tea, beetroot, red 

cabbage, turmeric 
and onion skins) were 
used to colour cloth, 
paper and eggs. The 
technique hapa-zome (beating flowers to 
extract their 
pigment and 
create pattern) 
was also 
incorporated into 
the workshop. 

 

The Science students were able to explain to the participants the 
science behind dyeing ς i.e.- how to apply the dye to the cloth and the 
methods used to fix the dye. They explained the science behind 
mordants ς ǘƘŜ ƴŀǘǳǊŀƭ ŀƴŘ ΨŀǊǘƛŦƛŎƛŀƭΩ ŎƘŜƳƛŎŀƭǎ ǳǎŜŘ ǘƻ ŦƛȄ ǘƘŜ ŘȅŜ ǘƻ 
the cloth. The Art students led the workshop in the techniques of tie-
dye, hapa-zome and dyeing paper. 

The workshop was very well received by the participants (students and 
their family members) as well as their teachers. The techniques were 
embraced enthusiastically and were enjoyed by all. 

 
  

GROUP 
ATTENDANCE 

SUMMER HALF 
TERM 2018 

It is important that your 
son/ daughter attends 
college regularly.  The 

national attendance target 
rate is 96%. 

Group % Attend 

A1 95.1 

A3 97.1 

A2 97.2 

A4 96.1 

A5 98.2 

B1 98.4 

B2 96.2 

B3 97.2 

B4 96.9 

C1 98.7 

B5 98.3 

C2 95.5 

C3 96.2 

C4 95.5 

C5 97.5 

J1 98.1 

J2 95.9 

J3 97.3 

J4 98.2 

J5 98.6 

S1 97.5 

S2 96.9 

S3 92.8 

S4 97.2 

S5 96.7 

6A1 94.9 

6B1 94.2 

6B2 91.1 

6C1 92.7 

6C2 93.6 

6J1 90.6 

6J2 92.8 

6S1 94.1 

  

 

 


